



Physical Security Interoperability Alliance

PLAI Working Group Meeting Minutes March 16th, 2016

Conference Call Details		(605) 475-4120	Access Code : 9173975
Australia	(08) 9520 3110	Netherlands	084 001 0003
Austria	0820 987601	South Korea	0160 -0-1073
Austria	0820 444599	United Kingdom	0844 410 0400 - 5p/min
Belgium	070 27 00 01	United Kingdom	8545508 - 15p/min
Germany	01805 016070 - 0.15€/min	United States	(605) 475-4120

Reminder of PSIA Operating Policy

Antitrust

The discussion should not address market allocation, pricing, or similar anticompetitive matters.

Intellectual Property

If a participant knows his or her company has patent claims that cover a portion of the spec or standard under discussion, he or she is obligated to disclose those claims, and the company must either agree to negotiate RAND (Reasonable and Non-Discriminatory) license terms or the WG will have to try to work around the claims (and the company may be asked not to participate further if this happens repeatedly).

Agenda:

1. Minutes of last meeting
2. ISC West 2016
3. General business
4. Next meeting/time

Attendance:

- Darren Bain, RightCrowd
- Dave Bunzel, PSIA
- Josh Jackson, RightCrowd
- Mohammad Soleimani, Kastle Systems
- Shayne Bates, Microsoft Global Security
- Steve Bell, Gallagher

Discussion:

- Meeting opened at 5:05pm EST
- The minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed and the outstanding activities were discussed
 - Conformant products – Dave Bunzel – still a work in progress
 - CMEM specification – Dave advised that he had sent over a couple of attachments last week and that Jeff advised he was working on including them and getting this completed



- HID – Dave Adams – there has been no further progress on Dave providing a draft matrix of how he understood their mobile capabilities vs what PLAI functionality. Dave Bunzel is chasing this with HID to get further progress
- Mohammad advised that they are working on a project with HID to allow 'visits' between two government departments using PIV credentials. These visits are being facilitated through a PLAI interface
- Both this example and another one at Washington Post were items that Mohammad will be able to discuss at the ISC West PLAI session – this, along with the Microsoft presentation, will add to the level of relevance and applicability for PLAI
- Mohammad made the comment that they are seeing large customers 'jump' at the PLAI option when presented to them for these types of solutions. Mohammad said he also felt that the links out to building automation would be important for PLAI uptake
- Mohammad asked how the RightCrowd PLAI work with Microsoft was progressing and what would be delivered and Darren provided a description of the 'acquisition' scenarios that Mike would be presenting at the ISC West session
- Darren reported he has started work on the delta document for vendors to understand what additional scope is required to support the latest PLAI specification features. Jeffrey Longo has provided input for this
- Security Buyer Magazine Content
 - Content has been put together and is now in final review stages – Darren and/or Shayne will send out the copy before the next meeting
- Copy for the web page
 - This is now in place and Dave did not feel anything further was required
- Invitations for ISC West have been sent out but Dave asked for suggestions from any in the group on who else we should be inviting. All members to follow up with any key contacts they believe should be there
- East-bound interface demonstration is not proceeding for ISC West
- The ISC West PLAI session will be a multi-presenter session rather than a moderated panel. Dave will be sending out presentation timing guidelines for all presenters
- Meeting closed at 5:53pm EST

New/Open Action Items:

- (opened 01/06/2016) Dave Bunzel to research how other companies represent their conformant products and how we might best represent them on the PLAI conformant product page
- (opened 11/11/2015) CMEM specification to be finalized (formatting completed)
- (opened 02/03/2016) Darren to work with Jeff on a short document outlining what is required to take an existing PLAI adapter and extend it to support Location/Zone Awareness
- (opened 03/16/2016) Dave to send out ISC West presentation timing guidelines to presenters
- (opened 03/16/2016) All members to work on inviting relevant people to the PLAI demonstration session

Closed Action Items



- (closed 03/16/2016) Dave Bunzel to reach out to the PACS vendors about their participation in the ISC West demonstration with location-based streaming and the relevant scenarios – this is essentially ongoing with invitations to attend etc.
- (closed 03/16/2015) Dave Adams to provide a draft matrix of capabilities by mid-February – alternate approaches taken

Next Meeting: Wednesday 30th March, 2016 5pm EST